CORBRIDGE MEDICAL GROUP
Local Patient Participation Report
2014-15
Patient Representation Group (PRG)
Corbridge Medical Group’s PRG is comprised of 9 members who were recruited to the group in 2011. The members of the PRG are a good representative sample of all sections of the practice population with the exception of the under 20s age group. 

Four meetings took place during the course of the year (one of which was a Locality PRG forum meeting involving all the local Practice PRGs) and the minutes are published on our website. In between meetings email communications were used as a means of keeping the PRG updated on practice developments.

Progress on the 2013-14 Action Plan
A number of actions from the 2013-14 Action Plan have been progressed this year:-

1. Development of GP telephone triage for urgent access to appointments – this system has been amended slightly during the course of the year in order to improve our responsiveness to patients with urgent problems or queries. On Monday and Friday mornings we have a named Duty Dr whose entire morning is dedicated to triaging urgent requests for appointments. On Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays the triage system has been amended so that the Duty Dr has the first half of the morning dedicated to triage telephone calls followed by a short booked surgery. This has enabled Doctors to return patients’ telephone calls much earlier and has provided more ‘on the day’ appointment slots into which those patients can be booked if they need a face to face consultation.
2. The Young people’s survey was completed and the results discussed with the PRG. It was agreed that whilst our young people consider the surgery to be a friendly and confidential environment for accessing healthcare, we could do more to raise awareness of the Teen Zone notice board, the rules about confidentiality, the online access system and the availability of telephone calls from GPs as an alternative to an appointment. This can be done using the TV screen in the waiting room and perhaps through the design of a leaflet targeted at teens and young people. This work is still ongoing.

3. The results of the transport survey were presented back to patients via our TV screen in the waiting room. The presentation gave a number of suggestions as to how parking problems could be reduced. This was well-received by patients and we have received fewer comments about parking problems this year.
Patient Feedback
As part of a larger piece of work ongoing within the practice, a brief survey of patients’ views on the current arrangements for chronic disease management was undertaken to help in our redesign of that process. The results of this were discussed at the July meeting of the PRG.

The Friends and Family survey which commenced in December 2014 has now become a standing item on the PRG agenda for regular discussion. All feedback received is presented to the PRG for discussion and the issues raised form the basis for ongoing practice development and improvement. The December and January results were discussed in our February meeting. (minutes available on our website)

With the introduction of online access to medical records from 1st April 2015, much discussion has taken place with our PRG members as to how this should be implemented involving a pilot undertaken by a number of PRG members who were given access to their medical records and asked for their views. A full report of the results of the pilot is available on our website.

Providing the PRG with an opportunity to discuss survey findings and reach agreement on changes to services

The minutes of our meetings are available on our website. These minutes outline all discussions which have taken place during the course of the year and the actions/recommendations which have resulted from those discussions are detailed in the Action Plan (Appendix 1).

Agreeing an Action Plan

The action plan which incorporates the main activities currently ongoing is summarised in Appendix 1. 
Publicising Actions taken

A copy of this report and its appendices will be published on the practice website on Monday 30th March 2015. A further copy will be sent to the NHS England for their contract monitoring purposes.

	
	
	
	
	


Action Plan for Corbridge Medical Group based on the 2014 survey responses 

and PRG discussions which took place during 2014-15
	
	What you told us…
	What we will do in response…
	When we will aim to implement this change
	Date achieved or explanation why unachievable

	1.
	The GP triage system is working well and, particularly over the Winter months our analysis of this system shows that its use has increased considerably. However, a comment which came through F&F (Friends and Family) feedback suggested that this has perhaps reduced the number of appointments available for semi-urgent matters.
	We have started to analyse daily appointment availability by measuring each morning at around 10:30am when the next available appointments are with each GP/nurse. This will help us to monitor in real-time when appointment availability is particularly stretched so that we can adjust the numbers to meet demand.
	March 2015
	Ongoing

	2.
	The Parish Council sent a representative to our PRG meeting in July expressing concerns about whether the practice would cope with increasing patient numbers as a result of a new development of houses being proposed within the village.
	We reassured PRG members that that the practice was well-placed in the current building to cope with an increase and any development of GP or nursing numbers to cope with the additional demands could be set in motion relatively quickly. The practice has no quota or limits on its list size and is expected under the terms of its contract to cater for the needs of the community, whatever developments might come along.
	Ongoing
	Ongoing

	3.
	A questionnaire had been piloted amongst a small group of these patients to find out their perceptions of how their chronic diseases are currently managed by the practice.


	The results of this questionnaire would be used to redesign our service in order to ensure that patients with long term conditions have a more holistic review on an annual basis – regardless of their specific medical conditions. Recruitment of additional nursing skills into the team would be key to making these changes and further work would be done on this throughout 2014 and 2015.
	2015 onwards

	Recruitment of nursing skills has been completed and a new model of care will be piloted in the coming months.

	4.
	We need to raise awareness of the Teen Zone notice board, the rules about confidentiality, the online access system and the availability of telephone calls from GPs as an alternative to an appointment. 
	This will be done using the TV screen in the waiting room and perhaps through the design of a leaflet targeted at teens and young people.


	2015
	Ongoing

	5.
	The PRG were given a presentation on the Dementia Friendly initiative and gave their support to this work ongoing within the village.
	The practice agreed to continue to promote this excellent initiative through the TV screen/leaflets and posters etc.
	Ongoing
	Ongoing

	6.
	A demonstration of the online access to Medical Records gave rise to a debate about how this would be implemented and whether this could raise anxieties for patients.

.
	6 members of the PRG agreed to pilot the online access and give their feedback on the following:

1. How useful is the extended access to online records? 

2. Would this extended access enable you to look after your health more effectively?

3. Would access to this extended online access give you a better understanding of your specific medical conditions?

4. Can you foresee any dangers or anxieties which this level of access might present either for yourself or for other patients?

  
	March 2015
	March 2015

	7.
	Attendance at the Joint Locality Patient Forum meeting in October led to the suggestion of a ‘Tell us your story’ feedback forms. These would be passed on for discussion at the CCG forum if they relate to services outside the practice.
	A PRG notice board has now been developed with a supply of forms available for patients to tell us their accounts (good and bad) of encounters with the various NHS Health services. These would all be discussed by PRG members and then passed on to the Locality forum if they relate to a commissioned service outside the practice.
	February 15
	February 15

	8.
	The implementation of the Friends and Family test from 1st December 2014 has now provided a monthly report of patient feedback which will be discussed as a standing agenda item at each meeting.
	The report is being published on the PRG noticeboard each month and, after discussion at the next available PRG meeting a summary of ‘What you said…What we did’ is posted on the noticeboard.
	February 15
	Ongoing

	9.
	A new practice website was developed in November 2014 and PRG members gave feedback on its layout 

 and design.
	Changes were made to the wording of some sections of the site and to the appearance – unfortunately the font and text colour could not be altered but all other comments were incorporated. GP photographs were updated.
	December 14
	December 14

	10.
	Concerns were expressed by the lack of representation on the group from younger patients aged under 40.
	The practice is advertising for new members using the PRG noticeboard – particularly encouraging under 40s to volunteer.
	February 15
	Ongoing


